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GROVE CITY COUNCIL 
SPECIAL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 24, 2017 
4:00 PM 

MINUTES 
 
 
The Grove City Council met in special session on Tuesday, January 24, 2017 at 4:00 PM with 
Mayor Marty Follis presiding. Members present were Ed Trumbull, Don Nielsen, Marty Dyer, 
and Ivan Devitt. Also present was City Manager, Bill Keefer; Attorney, Darren Cook; Assistant 
City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard. City Treasurer, Lisa Allred 
and Public Works Director, Jack Bower was absent. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
 
At 4:02 PM Devitt made the motion for the Council to recess into Executive Session for the 
purpose of confidential communications between a public body and its Attorney concerning 
a pending investigation, claim, or action if the public body, with the advice of its Attorney, 
determines that disclosure will seriously impair the ability of the public body to process the 
claim or conduct a pending investigation, litigation, or proceeding in the public interest, 
pursuant to Title 25 O.S. Section 307.B.4.  (Pending Litigation) to include participation from 
Bill Keefer and Debbie Bottoroff. Seconded by Trumbull. AYE: Trumbull, Nielsen, Dyer, Devitt 
and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.  
 
At 4:50 PM Devitt made the motion for the Council to come out of Executive Session with no 
action taken. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Trumbull, Nielsen, Dyer, Devitt and Follis. NAY: None. 
Motion carried.  
 
Follis opened the floor for discussion with respect to the above-mentioned agenda item. Dyer 
made the motion to retain Best & Sharp of Tulsa OK to assist the City in the lawsuit with 
Bobby Warden. Seconded by Nielsen. AYE: Trumbull, Nielsen, Dyer, Devitt and Follis. NAY: 
None. Motion carried.  
 
At 4:51 PM Devitt made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Nielsen. AYE: Trumbull, Nielsen, 
Dyer, Devitt and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.  


